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Adopt a resolution and plaque of appreciation honoring Bette J. Hancock upon her retirement from the Auditor-
Controller’s Office with over 42 years of dedicated service to Solano County

Published Notice Required?     Yes ____ No _X _
Public Hearing Required?         Yes ____ No _X _

DEPARTMENTAL RECOMMENDATION:

It is recommended the Board of Supervisors adopt a resolution and plaque of appreciation honoring Bette J.
Hancock upon her retirement from Solano County with over 42 years of service.

SUMMARY/DISCUSSION:

Bette J. Hancock formally retired on June 17, 2017 as a Fixed Assets Technician in the Auditor-Controller’s
Office. Bette began her career with Solano County - Sheriff’s Office on December 15, 1974 as a Typist Clerk
II, which was later reclassified to an Accounting Clerk I. On May 16, 1977, Bette was promoted to an
Accounting Clerk II and she served in that position until February 23, 1981, when she promoted to an
Accounting Technician in the Auditor-Controller’s Office - General Accounting Division. On March 17, 1991,
Bette was promoted to Fixed Assets Technician.

Bette is being recognized for her exceptional dedication and commitment to the Auditor-Controller’s Office and
Solano County, her willingness to help out her fellow coworkers and managers with any assignment given to
her, her dependability in performing her assignments and her generosity in her frequent donation of hours to
the catastrophic leave bank.

In addition, Bette served four elected Auditor-Controllers during her tenure; Anthony A. Kalamaras (1984-
1990); William P. Ricciardi (1991-1993); William A. Eldridge (1994-2004) and Simona Padilla-Scholtens (2005-
2017).

Bette passed away on Saturday, July 22, 2017.  This resolution and plaque will be presented to her family.

FINANCIAL IMPACT:

The cost of providing the resolution is included in the County’s FY2017/18 Adopted Budget. There is no
additional impact to the General Fund.

ALTERNATIVES:

The Board could choose not to adopt this resolution of appreciation; however, this is not recommended
because this is an opportunity to recognize Bette J. Hancock’s exceptional dedication and outstanding
contributions to the County.

OTHER AGENCY INVOLVEMENT:

There is no other agency involvement.
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CAO RECOMMENDATION:

APPROVE DEPARTMENTAL RECOMMENDATION
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